BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

July 13, 2015
“MINUTES”
Present: Chairman Brett Salafia, Eric Germain, Darin Hurne 
Absent:  Charles Gotta, Steve Palmer 
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Deputy Chief Bryan Bochinski, Assistant Chief Marty Swan, Alan Hurst (BOF), Phil Visintainer (Town Council), Martin Voelker, Hunt Voelker, Charles Spakowski, Chris Lundquist
Chairman Salafia called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: This motion was deferred to the August meeting as Commissioners Germain  and Hurne were not in attendance at the meeting of June 8, 2015.
Public Remarks:  
None
Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
None
Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications: Chairman Salafia mentioned that he had been in touch with Tim Sullivan from Wells Fargo.  Currently a Trustees meeting including Mr. Sullivan is being planned before the September Regular meeting and all are invited to attend at 6:00.
Unfinished Business:  

A) Report on code compliance work for fire houses: Fire Marshal Klotzbier was not present, but Chairman Salafia reported that he had spoken to him and that he was satisfied with the work and progress being done on the fire houses toward code compliance.
B) Company #3 fencing issue: Chairman Salafia has been in touch with the Town Manager who was in touch with Phil Sissick from Public Works.  He has not heard yet from Mr. Sissick and will follow up on the issue.
C) Ladder truck: Chris Lundquist of the Ladder Truck Committee gave the presentation that will be given to the Town Council and Board of Finance regarding the need for a new Ladder Truck and the options for such that the Department would like the Council to consider.  This presentation will hopefully occur in September.
D) Budget issues: 1 (of 2) UTVs have been removed from the budget for the next referendum. Chairman Salafia noted that he heard that some members came out of the chain of command and were telling Town Council members that the UTVs were not needed. It would be preferable for the entire department to present a unified front on this and other budget issues, especially in light of the JLN Report stating that the UTVs were needed.

E) Communication with High School regarding construction: Chief Voelker reports that the situation has not improved regarding the communication with the Fire Dept. or Fire Marshal’s office as to notification of events (such as the asbestos abatement that began without the Fire Department or Fire Marshal’s knowledge). He suggests that in lieu of fines that the Town would end up having to pay, there will be a formal complaint lodged against their license because of notification negligence. Chairman Salafia stated that he will also reach out on behalf of the Board of Fire Commissioners. 
New Business:
None
Executive Session:  At 7:50 a motion was made to enter into Executive Session regarding a real estate matter by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Germain.  Voted 3-0 in favor.

Executive Session ended at 8:12 with a no action. It was noted that there will likely be another Executive Session during the August meeting.

Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Germain to adjourn the meeting at 8:13 p.m..  Vote 3-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
